
 

 

April 3, 2020 

Principal’s Message 
-Mrs. Lenn 

 

Week two of online learning was a busy one!  Our staff has been meeting every week to 

discuss how things are going.  Teachers have also been meeting with other teachers across the 

Archdiocese to collaborate and share ideas.  Principals meet three times per week- twice as an 

Archdiocese, and once as a Vicariate.  We are using Zoom as a meeting platform for all of these 

meetings.  It is a blessing to have so many professionals working together for our students! 

 

 



 

 

I am so proud of our students who worked hard during the 3rd quarter.  Report cards 

have been completed.  TK-2 grade parents, your child’s report card will be sent to you by 

email early next week.  3-8th grade parents, the report cards are visible in TeacherEase.  We 

had many students make the Honor Roll.  Since we aren’t able to gather and present Honor 

Roll awards, I would like to recognize them here: 
5th Grade: 

High Honors: 
Jamie Bostick 

Cameron Cattivera 
Stella Grace 

Honors: 
MaryBeth Klein 

Brandon Ziehmer 

Effort: 
Aaron Lenn 

Benjamin Parr 
Jorma Schlegel 

Annaliese Shagena 
Shelby Theut 

6th Grade: 

Principal’s Award 
Curtis Yaek 

High Honors: 
Jacob Botourwick 

John Hoppe 
Faith Fletcher 

Emerson Minjoe 
Abigail Glynn 

Audrina Nader 
Samuel Rzeszutek 

John Zyble 

Honors: 
Josie Boutorwick 

Luke Rhein 
Rebecca Shrodes 

Effort: 
Lucile Austin 
Sawyer Lack 

7th Grade: 

Principal’s Award 
Michael Kiell 

High Honors: 
Victoria Cattivera 

Max Klein 
Ava Zyble 

Glenn Schweiger 
Charlie Minjoe 

Honors: 
Ocean Kaltz 

8th Grade: 

Principal’s Award 
Abby Dobrasko 

Henry Grace 
Tyler Lenn 

Marena Maceroni 
Mariah Manchik 

Veronica Shrodes 
Derek Yaek 
Olivia Zyble 

High Honors: 
Jakub Moczulski 

Charlie Rzeszutek 

Effort: 
Aaron Newman 

LJ Pecoraro 
Ava Thomson 



 

 

Here are some photos of Saints working hard this week: 

Preschool:​ A new month means a new color for our Preschoolers.  ​This month we introduced the 

color blue!  One of the activities on our weekly checklist was to collect 10 blue items in your house 

and send in a photo.  Here are a few examples: 

 

TK:  ​Here is TK working on addition. They are finding all the ways to create two groups to get a total 

of 5 using objects they can find around the house!  

 

First grade:​ ​This week in first grade it's been all about reading! We had some spirit days like Wacky 

Wednesday, take a walk outside Tuesday and PJ day Thursday. Students have been encouraged to 

read daily and to have some fun while doing so!  Check them out on the next page... 



 

 

 

 ​3rd grade: ​Third graders each chose a special reading spot and shared a picture. 

 

4th grade:  ​Fourth graders have been learning double digit multiplication this week.  They watched a 

video of the steps before completing several practice problems.  In social studies the fourth graders 

learned about the Tlingit and how they keep their culture alive by creating traditional totem poles and 

chilkat blankets to tell stories of their family.  The fourth graders then created their own totem pole or 

Chilkat blankets.   

 



 

 

 

5th grade: ​Fifth graders studied the Easter Triduum this week.  They created a comic style project 

that includes the three days of the Triduum, with images and scripture verses.  They also have been 

learning about food chains in Science, and students created their own chains. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

If you are not heading to the Principal Page each morning for announcements, consider doing 

so for a laugh.  These are the many faces of Mrs. Lenn this week... 

 

Parents, as you are aware, the upper grades have a late policy that they follow.  We have not 

been enforcing this policy as we normally would if we were in the building.  Now that students have 

had two full weeks of online learning under their belt, please be aware that we are going to begin to 

enforce this policy starting on Monday.  Remember that all work is due by 3:00 at the end of each 

week.   

Next week’s online learning schedule will be as follows:  Monday, April 6 - Wednesday, April 

8.  All assignments next week will be due on Wednesday at 3:00.  We want families to be free to 

celebrate Holy Week, so there will be no online learning on Thursday, Friday, or Easter Monday. 

Online learning will resume on Tuesday, April 14.  Heading into Holy Week, please keep an eye on 

the Parish and School Facebook pages for information about mass schedules.  These schedules will 

also be posted on the Parish websites.  We will be celebrating Holy Week as a school 

Monday-Wednesday next week.  Stay tuned to my Principal Page for details!   

 

 


